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Principal’s Report
Welcome back, we hope you had a wonderful break with family
and friends and have returned fresh and ready for another busy
term at Kensington.

Please enjoy the wonderful photos from our Walk-a-thon and
we ask that money be brought in as soon as possible so new
resources can be bought.

I ask that if you have not done so could you please fill in
this online form below regarding your intentions to re-enrol for
2020 as we are well underway with organisation for next year
and the sooner we hear back from families the more smoothly
the preparation can occur. Year 6 students do not need to
complete the form.

Please read the attached letter regarding composite classes
as well as our class formation policy as we will again have
composite classes next year and now is a good time to chat
with your class teachers to gain further clarification.

If you would like us to take into consideration any information
when forming classes for 2020 please send through an email to
the school by Friday 15 November. Remember as per our class
formation policy (above) please note down learning styles and
social issues that you would like us to consider but please do
not request teachers as this is generally not possible due to all
the academic issues that need to be considered.

On Monday we held the FilmFilm byby KidzKidz at the Ritz Premiere for
the four surrounding directorates. Out of 80 schools that could
enter films four from Kensington PS were chosen. There will be
a link in the newsletter later in the term for you to have a look at
but for now please enjoy the photos.

In the playground there has been many conversations about the
online platform of FortniteFortnite. At this time, I would remind parents
that this, along with other chat services need monitoring for
children so young. Please see the eSafetyeSafety CommissionerCommissioner
WebsiteWebsite for more information about online safety for students.

It has come to our attention that a number of older students
who walk home alone are congregating at Kokoda Park in
the afternoons. Please remind your children to be safe when
travelling home and to act respectfully and responsibly after
school.

We look forward to welcoming our grandparents and special
friends to school on Monday 28 October from 9am
-11.30am Please see later in the newsletter for more
information.

We look forward to seeing many of you next week at the P&C
Meeting, please join us from 7.30pm in the library.

The date of the information evening with Professor Adrian
Piccoli has been changed to next Wednesday please ensure
you register using the link in the P&C News below.

Please join us to mark Remembrance Day at our assembly on
November 11 from 10.45am.

Please ensure that you have marked our Presentation Day
in your diary. Please note the change of venue for this year.
Unfortunately the ATC is no longer available for hire in
November/ December for day functions due to UNSW exams
so our celebration of learning has been moved to the Randwick
Boys’ High School Hall, corner of Avoca Street and Rainbow
Street Randwick.

Ms Louise Stone
Principal
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Uniform Shop News

Every Tuesday morning until 26 November there will be
a second-hand table outside the uniform shop. Items will
cost from $2 to $10, including the last stock of girls tartan
pants.

The uniform shop last day of trading for 2019 will be
at 9.30am on 26.11.19. The following week will only
be for new students 2020.

Flexischools will be closed from 15 November for last
online order.

At this time they will complete stocktake and begin to
organise volunteers for next year. If you able to help
please email the school and your name will be forward to
the P&C. We thank the dedicated parent volunteers of the
Uniform Shop for all their hard work this year.

Applying for Year 7 entry to Selective
High Schools 2021

Student School Leadership Guidelines

GUIDELINES FOR THE ELECTION OF SCHOOL
CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS

Roles and Responsibilities of Captains and Vice
Captains

School Captains are leaders of the student leadership team
who support the school's executive (Principal and Assistant
Principals) in delivering the school mission and vision. They
develop student presence and voice within the school
community and lead the student community in demonstrating
citizenship throughout the school and across the wider
community.

School Captains:

• Act as student leadership representatives at events
such as assemblies, whole-school events and events
where KPS is represented to the wider community;

• Conduct tours of the school for special guests.
Attend and represent the school at extra- curricular
events (e.g. concerts, award nights, ANZAC
ceremony) and other events that may arise during the
year as advised by Principal/AP;

• Independently investigate and develop other potential
leadership opportunities, meeting as the need arises
to organise events and develop self-devised
leadership roles.
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Eligibility of Candidates

Students will be eligible for nomination if they:

Ineligibility of Candidates

Process of Selection for 2019 Nomination and
Elections (for 2020)

Timeline

(Week 2)

(Week 4)

Monday
November

11
(Week 5)

Friday
November

22
(Week 6)

Monday
November

25
(Week 7)

Tuesday
November

26
(Week 7)

BEFORE
Friday

November
29 (Week

7)

Friday 6
December
(Week 8)

Monday 9
December
(Week 9)

Tuesday
10

December
(Week 9)

Student Wellbeing

Useful Information for Parents:

Many websites provide easy access to general information,
advice, current evidence based research and information on
parenting courses designed to assist parents better understand
children’s social and emotional needs as they develop
throughout their school years. The following websites are

• Respect themselves and others including school
property, as well as completing all school work to the
best of their ability

• Act and speak honestly, as well as politely towards
their peers, school staff and community members

• Engage in safe, friendly play and cooperate by
working with other students and teachers

• Show consideration to the feelings and differences of
others

• Uphold the KPS values of knowledge, honour and
community

• Wear their school and performance uniform with
pride and participate in all relevant school activities to
their best ability

• Are willing to speak in public, address an audience,
etc

• Participate actively in school activities

• Are positive role models at all times

• A student will be ineligible for nomination if he/she
has had to complete three or more Behaviour
Reflection Sheets whilst in Year 5.

• A student will be ineligible for nomination if he/she
has been reported to the Principal for misbehaviour
whilst in Year 5 which has warranted Principal
support for the behaviour issue.

• If at any stage during their leadership tenor, any
elected student who is in breach of these guidelines,
will be replaced by the student with the next highest
number of votes, after two warnings. Parents will be
informed of all warnings.

• Candidates can self-nominate using a supplied
nomination form (see Appendix A). The form will ask
questions relating to four criteria: Initiative, Positive
Impact, Community and School Improvement.

• Candidates must demonstrate how they have
demonstrated leadership as well as the capacity to
lead. Responses must be TYPED in size 12 Times
Roman font and not exceed two pages.

• At an executive meeting with Stage Three teachers,
all forms will be tabled and will be determined to have
or have not met the specific criteria through the use
of the KPS Leadership Rubric (see Appendix B. Also
whether a student is eligible candidate)

• The four school student executive positions will be
elected by students and staff. Years 2-5 students,
current year executive team and teachers will vote.

• One vote per person. A preferential ballot will be
used.

• The Student Leadership team can be any
combination of genders. For example, the team
could be a combination of males and females or all
female or all male. The ratio is determined by the
election results.

• Guidelines for the election for the
School Student Executive Team
published in the Newsletter

• Forms will be distributed to Year 5
students

• Nomination form must be submitted to
Mrs Tovey by 3pm. NO late
submissions accepted (including for
illness or absence). Email your
application through to the school if not
in attendance.

• Panel will meet to discuss applications.

• Candidates will be informed

• Candidates will provide an electronic
copy of the speech to Mrs Tovey

• Speeches will take place on: Friday
December 6 at a special Year 2-6
Assembly at 11:30am. Candidates will
have a maximum of two (2) minutes
when speaking at the assembly.

• Voting will take place on Friday
December 6 in class.

• Candidates informed

• 2020 Captains and Vice Captains
presented with their Leadership badges
at Presentation Day.
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sponsored by the NSW and Federal governments and designed
to support and sponsor the development of happy, resilient
children.

http://www.resourcingparents.nsw.gov.au/Parents

Provides: information about popular parenting courses (e.g.
Circle of Security; Triple P; Tuning Into Kids); Parenting Tip
sheets (available in other languages also); information on handy
apps and Websites for children.

https://www.kidsafensw.org/

Provides information which promotes child injury prevention
and education in an effort to preserve and protect the lives of
our children.

https://raisingchildren.net.au/

Provides ad-free parenting videos, articles and apps backed by
Australian experts.

For further information or support please do not hesitate to
contact our school counsellor, Tomas Mendiolea (Registered
Psychologist) who is onsite Tuesdays and Wednesdays.

Focus of the Fortnight

Bike & Scooter Safety

Children are reminded to walk their bikes and scooters
on school grounds and it is their responsibility to lock and
store their bike and scooter in the appropriate racks to
keep them safe during the day.

Student Medical Details

If your child's medical details change it is essential that
you contact the office to update your records. In the
event of an emergency, these details guide staff to take
appropriate action to ensure the safety and wellbeing of
your child.

Before School Safety Reminders

A reminder that supervision of students commences at
8.30am. Prior to this time, parents/carers are responsible

for the safety and supervision of their children. Students
are required to sit on the Library seats until the duty
teacher arrives. We ask all parent/carers to model this
behaviour so that all students see the right thing to do.

Reminder about NUTS

We have a number of students who are severely allergic
to nuts. As per Department guidelines and KPS Student
Wellbeing procedures, we ask parents NOT to pack NUT
PRODUCTS (including peanut butter & Nutella).

If your child is anaphylactic, please send a safe,
non-perishable treat for your class teacher to give out
when special events such as birthdays are celebrated.
Please contact your child's teacher if you have any
questions. Thank you for observing these precautions to
keep our students safe.

Mobile Phones and Devices

A reminder that any students bringing a mobile device
to school are required to read, sign and adhere to the
KPS Mobile Device Acceptable Use Guidelines. Please
contact the office if you would like a copy.

Upcoming Dates for your diary
P&C Halloween Disco - Friday 25 October
Grandparents Day - Monday 28 October – see below
for details
SRC Mufti Day – Tuesday 29 October – see below for
details
Remembrance Day – Monday 11 November from 10.45
am
Year Six Mini Fete - Thursday 28 November – more
information in Week 4 newsletter
Presentation Day - Tuesday 10 December Randwick
Boys High School
Year Six Farewell Assembly – Thursday 12 December
9.15-11am for Year Six families

For more dates and information please see the school website
and the Schoolzine calendar

P&C News
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P&C Events

See you at the Halloween Disco on Friday 25 October, enjoy an
evening with family and friends. Remember this event is for our
community only and children must attend with an adult.

Face painting
Games and prizes
9D Cinema
Sausage Sizzle

Looking forward to seeing you all there!!!

The P&C also takes this opportunity to thank all of our
volunteers for their hard work creating this great event.

AN EVENING WITH … Professor ADRIAN
PICCOLI

KPS P&C presents an evening with Professor ADRIAN
PICCOLI on How Can Your Child Get The Best Out of
School

KPS P&C has introduced a series of ‘Education Matters’ public
talks for parents, teachers and the community by hosting
prominent national and international experts in the field of
education. The first event, An evening with… hosted by Dr. Pasi
Sahlberg, received extremely positive feedback from attendees
so we are pleased to announce An Evening with Professor
Adrian Piccoli on Wednesday 30 October 2019 from 7-9 pm
in the main hall of Kensington Public School.

This conversation will empower parents with knowledge and
advice to help their children to flourish, do well and get best out
of their education. What to look for when choosing a school?
What to ask at parent-teacher interviews? How to manage
screen time? What NAPLAN is and does it matter? Homework
- why, why not, and how much? What does ATAR really mean?
Managing screen time and much more.

Professor Adrian Piccoli is currently the Director of Gonski
Institute for Education and Professor of Practice at the UNSW.
Hon Piccoli is well regarded as the former Minister of Education
for NSW (2011-2017) and a Member of the NSW Parliament for
19 years. He pioneered school funding reforms and is a strong
supporter of Australian teachers, known for introducing the
“Great Teaching Inspired Learning” reforms. As a passionate
political activist he championed a focus on learning needs of
disadvantage children, especially those living in rural and
remote Australia. Professor Piccoli is also a Fellow of the
Australian Council for Educational Leaders.

Please support the evening to assist with fundraising for a
Parent Library at KPS.

Tickets to event can be purchased online at:

https://www.trybooking.com/BFZWN

There are limited number of seats available, please book ASAP
to secure a place.

Tickets are $25 - 30 and each ticket will incur a $1 booking fee

The official part of the evening will be followed by wine and
cheese. Please note- this is an adult only event.

Attention: No refunds will be given with less than 7 days notice.

Any enquiries to the P&C – kensopandc@gmail.com

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/HKXNYY7

School Council Minutes
If you wish to read the draft copy of the School Council Minutes
there is a copy in the school office.

Grandparents Day
Kensington Public School will be celebrating Grandparents Day
on Monday 28 October 2019 to recognise the vital role that
grandparents play in our society and the irreplaceable role they
have in their families and in the wider community.

Grandparents and special friends are invited to join us for the
following activities:

Time Location Activity

9.00 am –
9.45 am

Library Tea, coffee and scones

A screening of short films
produced by KPS students

9.45 am –
10.45 am

Your
grandchild’s
classroom/s

Join in activities with your
grandchild/ren in their classroom

10.45 am –
11.30 am

COLA Enjoy a shared recess with your
grandchild/ren

Please bring some treats to share with your grandchild/ren
during morning recess or feel free to buy from the canteen.
Please remember for the safely of all students do not bring nut
products to school.

SRC Mufti Day Tuesday 29 October
SRC would like to raise money for the Fred Hollows Foundation.
We will encourage students to wear mufti, bring in a gold coin
and wear funky glasses. Remember school hats and closed-in
footwear.

Outdoor Classroom Day
On Thursday 7 November, Kensington Public School students
will celebrate the Outdoor Classroom Day by holding at least
one of their lessons in an 'open-air' classroom. Outdoor
Classroom Day is a global initiative designed to encourage
students to explore and learn from the natural world. In 2018,
over 3.5 million children worldwide took part, over 300,000 of
those were in Australia. Being outdoors helps children focus,
boosts creativity and imagination, improves children's health
and leads to a greater connection with nature. Please keep an
eye for the photos in our Week Six newsletter.

1. Halloween Disco Friday, 25 October
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Uniform Fitting and purchasing for New
Students 2020

Please register below for you and your child's personal fitting
time at the KPS uniform shop.

Please sign in at the front office on arrival and ensure you are 5
minutes early so everything runs smoothly.

You can pay by cash or Eftpos. Please note that the uniform
shop is closed from 26 November for normal Tuesday trading
and will not reopen until after school resumes in 2020.

https://kensingtonps.schoolzineplus.com/view-session/4

Public Speaking
Congratulations to all 4 KPS representatives and good luck to
Hugo, our Early Stage One representative who has proceeded
to the next round.

KPS Walkathon 2019
On the last day of Term 3, our annual Walk-a-Thon was held at
Kensington Oval. It was a fun day for all the students, teachers
and families that participated. Please return your Walkathon
money and sponsorship cards now. All money raised goes
directly towards resources at Kensington Public School. So
far we have raised $3965.00. Thank you for supporting our
fundraising activities.

WE WOULD LOVE TO HEAR FROM YOU!

The Tell Them From Me parent survey

Our school is participating in the Partners in Learning parent
survey, another part of the Tell Them From Me suite of surveys
(student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement.
The survey asks parents and carers questions about different
factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and
engagement.

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’
and carers’ perspectives on their child’s experience at school.
These include: communication between parents/carers and
staff, activities and practices at home and parent/carer views
on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable
feedback will help our school make practical improvements.
More information about the survey is available at:

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/

Please also refer the Parent FAQs via the link below.

https://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones, iPads,
tablets, laptops or computers. The survey will typically take
15 minutes or less to complete and is completely confidential.
The parent survey will be conducted between 26 August and
25 October. Although participating in the survey is entirely
voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated. The
survey is available in 23 languages.

To access the survey for our school go to:

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/2019kps

Mrs Wilson
Assistant Principal

KPS 2019 Yearbook
Remember to order your yearbook online now as orders will
close on 1 November. To order simply go to our website and
make a payment. The cost of the yearbook is $30. Remember
to include your child’s name and class and the number of
books that you would like to order. For the Description enter
2019 Yearbook.

KPS Mango Fundraiser
Last day for orders is Friday 25 October (Term 4 Week 2), don’t
miss out!

Crazy Camel Tote Bags Fundraiser
We are excited to announce that we have partnered with Crazy
Camel Fundraisers once again. This year, we are selling 100%
cotton calico tote bags. Each bag is $22 and features your
child's name, age and unique artwork. The bags make great
library bags or gifts and help to promote our environmental
initiatives. All funds raised support student learning support and
wellbeing programs.

Your child should have brought home an order form. If you have
not received one, please see your child's teacher or access a
form via the link below. Orders close Friday October 25 (Term
4, Week 2).

Design a Brick Paver
The Bricks are on sale now so order yours this term and leave
your mark on Kensington forever.
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K-2 Assembly Roster Term 4

Tuesday 2:30pm School Hall

Week Class

Week 1 - 15 October No Assembly

Week 2 - 22 October 1/KF Perform

Week 3 - 29 October KD Host and Perform

Week 4 - 5 November SRC

Week 5 - 12 November KL Host and Perform

Week 6 - 19 November SRC

Week 7 - 26 November KP Host and Perform

Week 8 – 3 December Student of the Term

Week 9 – 10 December Presentation Day

Week 10 – 17 December No Assembly

Nude Food Day
Kensington Public School will be promoting Nude Food
Mondays to encourage healthy food choices that are less
processed and packaged.

Please support this by making sure your child’s lunch box
has no wrappers which will reduce the amount of rubbish that
needs to go in bins to be sent to landfill.

The below link is to an article that lists a variety of things you
can use and buy instead of plastic.

https://www.onyalife.com/plastic-free/eco-friendly-products/

Healthy Lunch-box Tips

Healthy Lunchboxes

3 Amazing Facts about Green Foods

Ideas to incorporate more green foods

SunSmart

Bottle Top Collection - Envision Hands
Lids4Kids collects lids from milk, water and soft drinks. The lids
we collect need to be a bit squishy and no bigger than a milk
bottle lid. We only want CLEAN lids so rinsing those milk lids as
you go is really important. These lids will be stored in Canberra
where they will wait until the charity Envision (in Victoria) are
ready for them. There they will be shredded and made into
filament for a 3D printer. And then a mobility aid will be printed
– a hand or an arm for a child that needs it.

Please see the below website for more information about
Envision Hands.

https://envision.org.au/

School Banking
So far for Terms 1 and 2, KPS has received $1485 from the
Commonwealth Bank School banking Program. These
contributions depend on how many students make a deposit
each week not on the amount that is banked. So please keep
up the good work and remember to bank each week on
Tuesday mornings. In case of rain we will relocate to the front
of the library.

Any students not banking any more please consider banking
again to help raise funds for the school and remember this is
about teaching children about financial literacy.

Students who have not banked previously are very welcome
to start banking. Come and see the friendly team on Tuesday
mornings to find out how to start.

1. They help fight infection

2. They keep bones and teeth strong

3. They are important for growth and muscle
development.

• Choose 2 green fruits and 2 green vegetables your
children like and rotate them

• Mash some avocado with a bit of lemon and add as
a dip for crackers or vegetable sticks

• Hide greens in mini meatballs, mini quiches, fritters
and smoothies!
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Volunteer Ethics Teachers Required for
Kensington Public School

Dear Parents and Carers,

Ethics classes are available at Kensington Public School as
an option for children who don’t attend Special Religious
Education (SRE/scripture).

Ethics classes support children in developing skills in ethical
reasoning, critical thinking, collaborative enquiry and how to
support their arguments with evidence. The lesson materials
have been approved by the Department of Education.

We do not have enough volunteer ethics teachers at
Kensington Public School to meet the demand for classes in
2019/20. The more children and stages we have requests for,
the more teachers are needed.

Volunteering is a great way to engage with the school.
Volunteer ethics teachers do not need a background in
teaching or ethics, just a willingness to learn how to deliver
classes. They must complete a two-day workshop and other
online training and accreditation requirements. The approved
lesson materials are provided. Ethics teachers must commit to
conduct classes each week at the school during school terms
for at least one year.

For more information about Primary Ethics, the curriculum or to
volunteer as an ethics teacher, please visit the below website
where you can complete an on-line application or contact
Michael Locke, Volunteer Ethics Coordinator, on (M) 0404 506
706 or (E) micklocke@gmail.com

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/

School Shades

If you would like to order please pop into the office, choose the
size and pay. The order will then be processed on November 8
for deliver soon after that.

KPSOOSH News

Kensington Public School OOSH Care Incorporated
77-79 Kensington Public School, Doncaster Avenue

KENSINGTON NSW 2033
MOBILE: 0425 291 281

EMAIL: admin@kpsoosh.com.au

Qik Kids my family lounge help guide for family

http://www.myfamilylounge.com.au/My-Family-Lounge/help-g
uide

New families information & enrol guide

https://kensington-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-stud
ents/out-of-hours-care-koosch.html

SPRING & SUMMER VACATION CARE

Our Vacation Care Spring Program has been very successful!
The children had a very busy spring break as they created some
lovey craft, went rock climbing, spent the day at the zoo, went
to the movies, enjoying a day full on experimenting with science
and enjoying a wildlife show where the kids got to hold a baby
crocodile. Kid love coming to vacation care because they get to
experience new things and have fun playing with their Friends
all day.

Thank you to all our very helpful educators and all of our families
and children for their ideas which made our Vacation Care
Spring Program such a success.

Each vacation care we aim to provide a fun, stimulating,
engaging activities. Our OOSH educators continue to provide
a calm, relaxed and nurturing environment with a homely feel
throughout the centre. If you have any suggestions and ideas,
please do not hesitate in emailing and or speaking to Claire G.

Summer Vacation care program will be out in week 6. Our
operation dates are as followed

OPEN DATES

19th & 20th December 2019
Monday 13th January 2020 through to Tuesday 28th
January 2020

CLOSED DATES

Monday 23rd December 2019 through to Friday 10th
January 2020

Fee increase

Due to increased operating costs, there will be a fee increase
as per below.

Effective from Monday 14th October 2019, KPS OOSH fees for
families attending our service will be:

Family annual registration $40.00
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Permanent Casual

Before School Care: $12.50 $13.50

After School Care: $19.00 $21.00

All families would have received an email about fee
increase on Tuesday 23rd September 2019. Please make
sure you check your junk box to avoid disappointment.

Re-enrolment for currently family for 2020

All current families have received an email on 25.9.2019.
Families have until the 1st November 2019 to re-enrol to KPS
OOSH then we start offering our kindy families spots. Please
check your junk mail to avoid disappointment.

KPS OOSH families transitioning to direct debit
in 2020

In the next week, families should receive an email about KPS
OOSH families transiting over to direct debit in 2020. It will be
mandatory for all families. It is currently active for families to
jump on to my family lounge enrol and enter their details along
with reading term and conditions. Please look out for email
instruction shortly.

WEATHER

As we head into the warmer months, children are encouraged
to wear sun-safe clothing that will protect their eyes and skin
from the harsh UV rays that we experience over spring and
summer. If your child is without a hat, they will need to play
indoors or in shaded areas only. We will also start supplying
sunscreen to students who wish to play in the sun, if your child
is sensitive to mainstream sunscreen please advise the centre
and/or supply a sunscreen better suited to your child.

Installing SZapp

Apple Devices: Android Devices:

Find your School

Select your school's region. Search for and select your
school.

Register a User

Before you can add your
school, you will need to

register.

Register to SZapp with your
email, or sign in automatically

with Google or Facebook.

Enter your email and name. Create a password.

Managing Notifications

Choose which group/s you
would like to receive
notifications from.

Groups with arrows next to
them indicate that there are
sub-groups which you can

join.

1. On your device, open
the App Store.

2. Search the App Store
for SZapp.

3. Download and install
SZapp.

1. On your device, open
the Play Store.

2. Search the Play Store
for SZapp.

3. Download and install
SZapp.
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Home
View the latest feed item and school menu.

Feed
View all feed items for every

group you belong to.

Manage
Manage push notifications,

your default subscription and
groups.

For more information please view our FAQs
page

http://www.schoolzine.com.au/szapp
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